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IRP

INDEPENDENT RECONFIGURATION PANEL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 19 SEPTEMBER 2019
London

Present:

Lord Ribeiro


Chair

Dr Shera Chok 
Dr Stephen D’Souza

Ms Diane Davies

Ms Mary Elford

Mr Simon Morritt

Dr Zoe Penn 
Ms Linn Phipps 
Prof Tony Schapira

Dr Suzanne Shale

Mr Mark Taylor

Ms Helen Thomson

Dr Miles Wagstaff

Mr John Wilderspin
Mr Richard Jeavons

Chief Executive

Mr Martin Houghton

Secretary to Panel

Mr Ewan White
Apologies: 

None
1
Introduction

The Chairman welcomed members to the meeting.
2
Declarations of interest

2.1
Item 5. Suzanne Shale stated that she was a non-executive director of Oxleas NHS Foundation Trust which provided services for Bexley Council, a member of the Joint HOSC scrutinising proposals for urgent stroke services in Kent and Medway. This was not considered to represent a conflict of interest with the issues to be discussed. 
2.2
Item 5. The Chairman advised that a Medway councillor had contacted him about the stroke proposals and been invited to submit his views which had been received and shared with Members ahead of the meeting. 
3

Minutes of last meeting 
3.1
The minutes of the meeting on 18 July 2019 were agreed. 

4
Matters arising 
4.1
Item 6.1 Similarities between some of the issues raised in Mid and South Essex STP and on the Kent and Medway urgent stroke services to be considered under item 5 were noted. 
5
Commissions for advice from Secretary of State – Kent and Medway urgent stroke services
5.1
A commission for advice had been received on a referral by Medway Council HASC about the reconfiguration of urgent stroke services in Kent and Medway. The proposals, agreed by a Joint Committee of local CCGs, would see the establishment of hyper acute stroke units (HASU) at Darent Valley Hospital in Dartford, Maidstone Hospital, and William Harvey Hospital in Ashford. Each HASU would have an alongside acute stroke unit (ASU) and transient ischaemic attack (TIA) service. Referral had been made on the grounds of the proposals not being in the interests of the NHS locally. A joint HOSC, comprising Kent, Medway, Bexley and East Sussex councils had resolved not to refer the matter.
5.2
Members considered the clinical case. [Secretariat note: full minutes will be published when the Secretary of State’s decision is announced]
5.3
The Secretariat would circulate a draft to members for consideration before submission to Ministers on 30 September 2019.

6
Chairman’s update 
6.1
A submission was expected to be put to Minsters shortly setting out a proposed programme for filling current and future Panel vacancies. 
6.2
Richard Jeavons and Martin Houghton had attended a meeting of the County and Unitary Councils’ Officer Overview and Scrutiny Network on 13 September 2019. The meeting had been useful in explaining the role of the IRP and in establishing new, and building on current, contacts. 
6.3
The Panel’s advice on a referral by Telford & Wrekin Council about the Future Fit: Shaping Health Care Together proposals for acute services provided from the Royal Shrewsbury Hospital and the Princess Royal Hospital in Telford had been submitted on 31 July 2019. The Secretary of State’s decision was awaited. Members confirmed that they were content with the advice that had been submitted. 
6.4
A commission for advice had been received on a referral by Dorset County Council HSC about the Dorset Clinical Service Review.  A sub-group of Mary Elford, Tony Schapira and Mark Taylor had considered the referral and concluded that the proposal to create a major emergency hospital in Bournemouth and a planned care hospital in Poole should proceed. Advice had been submitted on 30 August 2019 and the Secretary of State’s decision was awaited. Members confirmed that they were content with the advice that had been submitted. 
6.5
On the occasion of his final Panel meeting, Lord Ribeiro reflected on his seven years as IRP Chairman. Early into his chairmanship, the Panel had been tasked with a major piece of work in reviewing the Safe and Sustainable proposals for children’s congenital heart disease and no less challenging requests for advice had continued to be received throughout his term of office. During a period of considerable change, high-quality advice had always been provided having a substantial impact on the development and provision of NHS services. Stating that it had been a privilege to chair the Panel, Lord Ribeiro thanked his predecessor, past and current Members and the Secretariat for their time, expertise and support. Members praised his chairmanship and thanked him for his support, dedication and invaluable contribution to the Panel’s work. 
7

Any other business
7.1
None. 
8 
Date of next meeting
8.1
Next meeting on Tuesday 26 November 2019 with Prof. Sir Norman Williams in the Chair. 
3

